State of Idaho

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Southern Region, 222 shoshone St. East, Twin Falls, Idaho 83301 (208) 736-3033

CECIL D. ANDRUS R. KEITH HIGGINSON
Governor Director
Linda Zollinger April 28, 1995
Rt 1
Oakley, ID
83346

Water District: 45-A, Basin Creek

Dear Ms. Zollinger;

We have received the minutes of your 1995 water meeting and your
adopted budget, so apparently you plan to be an active water
district this vyear. Since the required documents were not
submitted in 1994, you were not a legally-constituted water

district last year. We have not received your proposed budget for
this year, either.

Since the watermaster is now elected to an annual term of service,
no call-on petition is required. However, we still need an oath of
office for Mr. Fairchild before he can be appointed as watermaster.

An oath-of-office form is enclosed. Once the notarized oath is
received in this office, a certificate of appointment will be
issued.

We also issue an appointment certificate for water-district
treasurers, but you did not elect a treasurer at your meeting.

It appear that two thirds of your adopted budget will be paid from
existing district funds, as your billing adds up to much less than
the total budget.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

James E. Stanton
Sr. Water Resource Agent




